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Please forward the following letter of support to the Board of Supervisors.

| am writing to express my support for the Karl’s development at Fisherman’s Wharf.
After years of stagnation the harbor district has presented a plan for development that
fits the needs of the community and will add vitality to the harbor. After years of
promoting plans that had no community support, the Harbor District has presented a
well thought out plan, treated the community as a partner and was able to get a
German Company to invest in our community.

The Harbor Director should be commended and | urge the Board of Supervisors to
approve the Lease Agreement with Karl's

Keith Laufer
2234 Kingsbridge Lane
Oxnard, CA
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